Solidarity Message
HUSTISYA Organizational Meeting

September 21, 2009

Baguio City

Good day!

This month marks the third year of existence of HUSTISYA. For the last three years, HUSTISYA for the northern Philippine regions has evolved to what it is now. It has made its presence felt in the national, as well as in the international Stop the Killings campaigns. Even here in Canada, HUSTISYA-Northern Luzon has often been mentioned in the campaigns against the extrajudicial killings and forced disappearances, as well as in broader human rights forums.
Here in Canada, the issue of the killings and disappearances continues to be ventilated in all possible forums all over the country. Discussions on the matter have been conducted with Members of Parliament in Canada’s seat of government, among the church congregations, as well as other concerned agencies and bodies. Public forums have been held among Filipino migrant workers, solidarity groups, professional groups, academic institutions, and trade unions. This has solicited a favourable response in the form of letters of condemnations, petitions, broad education and advocacy. This has been our contribution to the all-out STK campaign.
There is however, still a long way to go. The present regime continues to turn a deaf ear to its people as well as to the condemnations of the international community. More and more, we are finding out that justice and peace cannot be attained with this present regime and dispensation. GMA and her clones have to go. This is inevitable. For like the old dictatorial regime which this particular day represents, despotic rulers always fall.

Moreover, we should also not forget that the extra-judicial killings and disappearances are just manifestations of a systemic problem rooted in elitism, corruption and foreign domination. The extra-judicial killings and disappearances are fascist responses of a moribund system to a growing people’s movement against it. This systemic problem should eventually have to be fully addressed before any true justice and peace could be attained.
Meantime, the campaign for human rights and justice continues to intensify. In the face of the continuing attacks of the State against its people, there is a need for us to continue to struggle. Each one of us, and each organization, must continue to contribute to this struggle. United, we cannot fail.
We, in BAYAN-Canada, salute HUSTISYA-Northern Luzon for its endeavours. We wish you all the success in your present activity as well as your future ones.
In Solidarity;

Chandu Claver

Chairperson
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